Richard Marshall

San Francisco, California, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am a proud Australian.  I live the United States.  I am an Architect who first left Australia in 1991 in the midst of a tragic property recession and ventured to Singapore where the work was plentiful.  I subsequently went and studied at the Harvard Design School, returning to Asia briefly before returning to Australia to work on the Sydney Olympics.

In 1998 I was asked to join the faculty at Harvard and have recently left there.  I was an Associate Professor and Director of Urban Design Degree Programs at Harvard.  I have returned to consulting with EDAW and international planning, urban design and landscape architecture firm.  

I have, over the years, thought about returning to Australia and have even applied for positions within Australia.  I have found, however, that opportunities have presented themsleves to allow me to do so.  I am now working on projects throughout the US, China, Europe and South America.  I am a proud Australian but see the opportunities presented to me as too strong to lure me back to Australia.  I am sure that my story is not so unique. 

Australians, either in Australia or overseas are some of the most creative, positive, engaging and striking professionals anywhere.  It is not uncommon to find Australians at the very highest levels of business and education in the United States.  My former Dean at Harvard was an Australian, as were two of my fellow faculty. I know that you already understand and appreciate these issues.

I have been given tremendous opportunities in the United States.  I simply could not have gained the experience that I have had if I had stayed in Australia.  There is, I would argue, a tremendous acceptance of Australians in the US.  We are welcomed here, our talent is regarded and we are compensated very well.  

I would implore this Committee, if it should do nothing else, to create a new paradigm for the Australian diaspora, one that establishes a new vision of what it means to be Australian.  I would like to believe that Australia is the new world, a world where borders do not matter. In this world Australia would simply exist everywhere, in the hearts and minds of those of us beyond its shores.  

This expanded nation, this idea of a new world, would utilyze the Australian diaspora as a resource, cultivate it, enable it.  It would establish mechanisms to allow this resource greater interaction with opportunities in Australia.  It would allow Australia to overcome its geographic isolation, it would after all be everwhere.  It would reach out to those that have succeeded overseas, not with suspicion nor resentment but with pride and opportunity.  Australia then would be seen as the new world, without borders, an ideal world.

My best regards,
Richard Marshall
